Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter
Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, January 21, 2010

Attendees:  Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Joanne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Amanda Chau, Andrew Chow, Marianne Dent, Connie Flickinger, Jackie Girouard, David Gwin, Mollie Harris, Lourdes Hasson, Chace Holzheuser, Terry Junek, Kate Kelly,  Madge Luquette, Charlene Lusk, Jane Packard, Jackie Palmer, Jay Pritchard, Russell Putt, Neal Scogin, Punnee Soothornpoet, Jan Stallone, Betty Vermeire, Jim Waldson, Mary Dabney Wilson  

The meeting was called to order by President Dwight Bohlmeyer at 6:35 p.m.

Business Meeting

Dwight thanked Jim and Mary Waldson for hosting another wonderful Christmas Party. 

Thank you gifts were awarded to the outgoing officers: Betty Vermeire, Mary Dabney Wilson, Ginny West (not present) and Lourdes Hasson.

Betty Vermeire read the names of the  members of the 2008 class who were certified and also members who were recertified and reached Milestone Status.    Dragonfly pins to those certified and wood duck pins to those recertified will be awarded at the next meeting. 

Betty Vermeire reported on the Christmas Bird Count.  103 species were spotted and counted.  Thanks to Manuelita for hosting the party after the counting. 

Treasurer Report:  Lourdes reported our current balance is $2816.00.  Annual Dues

of $15 may be paid to Terry Junek in cash or check.  If writing a check, make payable to TMN-BVT. 

Secretary Report:  Reports for October and November, 2009 will be tabled until next meeting. 

Committee Reports
Advanced Training:  E-mails have been sent for the upcoming advanced training opportunities:

January 30   Texas Bluebird Society Meeting

February  6   Access Nature

February 27  Bears of East Texas      3 hrs. 

Kitty Anding reported on the upcoming Texas Bluebird Society Kickoff Meeting to be held at the Brazos Center on January 30.  There will be speakers and  a silent auction.  New members will receive a free nestbox.  Others, up to 10, may be purchased for $12.  
You must register by January 23rd for lunch.  Jim Anding reviewed the schedule and also the Silent Auction items. 

Dwight reported on Canyon Gorge.  You can go to www.canyongorge.org for information. 

Outreach:  Jim Waldson reported on Park Hudson.  We are waiting for signage from Heather. 
Training:  Amanda Chau reported that people are already showing interest in our next training class.  If you have missed any training classes, other Chapters are holding classes for you tobe able to  make up your hours. 
Volunteer:  Work at the TCWC will be held on February 4 from 5:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m.  We will be deadheading and mulching.  Bring gloves and loppers. 

Jane Packard reported on BioBlitz to be held April 9 and 10 at Lick Creek Park.  Handouts were passed out explaining BioBlitz.  You can also go to the blog for details.  A sign-up sheet was passed around for volunteers and also shirt sizes.  Punnee also recommended that we add an Edible category to the list. 
Jackie Girouard has finished compiling the volunteer and advanced training hours for 2009:  2876 volunteer hours and 584 advanced training hours.  We need to strive to get our hours reported every month for Federal funding.  Jackie is looking at a new reporting system and discussion about improvement was held.  There were also questions about what category to list volunteer hours.  Betty Vermeire will post a link for information about volunteer hours.   
Thanks to Jackie Girouard  for doing a great job at compiling the hours. 
Neal Scogin reported his plans for the kayaking project and Friends of the Navasota River.  He outlined his ideas:  GPs, crossings, ecology and wildlife .A motion was made by Jim Anding and seconded by Betty Vermeire to form an exploratory committee.  Anyone interested in getting together on the project is to contact Neal.  
Newsletter:  Jackie Palmer is in the final stages of the newsletter.  She still needs past President’s Corner and new President’s Corner. 

Social:  Connie Flickinger reported on a great Christmas Party at the Waldson’s.   We are expecting another good year. 

New Committees for 2010:
(asterisk indicates committee chair)

Advanced Training


Training


Membership
*Terry Junek



*Amanda Chau

*Jackie Girouard
Mary Dabney Wilson


Jim Anding


Lourdes Hasson


Russell Putt



Steve Simcik


Neal Scogin
Andrew Chow



Lourdes Hasson


Outreach



Volunteer Service

Publicity



*Jean Webster



*Dwight Bohlmeyer

Punnee Soothornpoct

Jim Waldson



Joanne Bates

Marianne Dent


Madge Luquette




Russell Putt



Jay Pritchard

Jan Stallone



Andrew Chow
Jane Packard
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Social

*Jimmy Killingsworth

*Connie Flickinger

Jackie Palmer



Jim Waldson

Lois




Charlene Lusk

Kate Kelly

The meeting was adjourned.   
